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March 28, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance that would approve a plan for refinancing all or a portion of the lease revenue bonds used to finance the King Street Center office building.  The debt service savings on the bonds would reduce the rent the County pays for the King Street Center as part of a lease-to-own arrangement with a Washington non-profit corporation titled CDP-King County III (CDP).

The lease revenue bonds (bonds) were issued in 1997 by CDP on behalf of the county to finance the acquisition and construction of the King Street Center project.  The tax-exempt bonds were secured by a pledge of the county’s payments under the lease.  The rent that the county pays for the King Street Center is equal to the debt service on the bonds.  The enclosed ordinance would authorize CDP to refinance the bonds and thereby reduce the county’s payments under the lease.

In collaboration with its financial advisor, the county continually monitors opportunities to refund any of its outstanding bonds, including conduit financings issued on its behalf such as the bonds, to achieve debt service savings.  In assessing such advance refunding opportunities, the county looks to achieve net savings that have a present value of at least 5 percent of the amount of the bonds to be refunded.

During the second half of 2005, interest rates fell to levels at which the refunding of all or a portion of the outstanding bonds would almost have achieved this present value savings target.  Accordingly, the county approached CDP and requested that they take the actions needed to effect a refunding of the bonds should the savings target become achievable.

The proposed ordinance would approve this plan to refund the bonds and authorize the county to amend the lease with CDP and reduce the county’s rent payments by an amount equal to the reduction in debt service that may be achieved.  The ordinance also delegates authority to the Director of the Finance and Business Operations Division to perform the actions needed to accomplish this plan of refinancing.

It is considered prudent to approve this plan of refinancing so that the county can move quickly to take advantage of any renewed downward move in interest rates.  Failure to adopt this ordinance would deprive the county of an opportunity to reduce its future lease obligations.

If you have questions regarding this legislation, please call Nigel Lewis, Senior Debt Analyst, Treasury Operations Section, at 206-296-1168.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, Capital and Operating Budget Committees



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Ken Guy, Division Director, Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD) DES

Nigel Lewis, Senior Debt Analyst, Treasury Operations Section, FBOD, DES
